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Village Statement regarding former Arlington Park Property 
 
The Village received word from the Chicago Bears Football Club today regarding their response 
to another municipality’s communications about alternative sites for a new NFL Stadium. The 
Village has always expected that the club would explore any and all viable locations as part of 
their due diligence process. However, the former Arlington International Racecourse site is a 
unique one-of-a-kind location with easy access to O’Hare Airport, I-90, and Route 53, and 
includes a dedicated Metra Station, and is located in the heart of the Northwest Suburbs. It is 
clear that the Chicago Bears Football Club understands the unique potential of this site, as 
evidenced by their recent purchase of the property. The Village is committed to work with the 
club and all other regional stakeholders to continue to explore the potential redevelopment of 
this site and to work through the inevitable challenges that come with any large development 
effort.  
 
The Village will continue to update our Arlington Park Redevelopment page at 
***.vah.com/ArlingtonPark with meeting information, related documents, presentations, and 
FAQs. As with all projects, once formal plans are received, public meetings will take place and 
community member input will be encouraged. The Village always encourages residents to reach 
out with any questions by emailing specialprojects@vah.com.  
 


